

Student Senate Minutes

Meeting # 7
November 14, 1966

The meeting was called to order by Vice President Tom Staab at 7:30 pm. Following the opening prayer, the roll was called, minutes read, corrected, and approved.

Selina Zygmunt gave a report on the NSA Conference held at Cortland. FIT was the only technical school represented. Questions were then asked.

Tom Staab and Ray Baker gave a talk on the College Union-Student Association and how they relate, Mr. Staab put up a set of questions on the purposes and concerns of the College Union. Mr. Baker gave out sheets showing a legislature possibly for the new campus. Questions were then asked.

Mr. Baker announced that the National Technical Institute for the Deaf will be established at RIT. It will include 600 deaf students sponsored by the government.

Chairmans Report- Three Senators, Chris Baker, Phil Yoder, and Don Hanson will represent Senate in looking at the lounges and rooms at the new campus. Howard Hanson is to represent Senate at the Campus Safety Regulations meeting Thursday Nov. 17, 1966. Livingston Park was brought up and Mr. Baker said he would look see the proper authorities.

SAB- A proposal is going to Activities Board concerning Constitutional change and addition to research off campus and communication problems on campus.

Departmental Reports-

A&D Faculty meeting last Wednesday in which John Solowsky gave a talk in sculpture and his travels in Europe. There will be a seminar for freshman students concerning their first two year's work and graduate work. Fourth year student will have meetings concerning job applications. Also next quarter there will be art seminars for third and fourth year students presented by the local Art Directors Club. The alumni are setting up an employment folder in which students may refer.

WRHA- Gail Pertram - WRHA has initiated a new Judicial Board. Oct. 28th the annual Autumn Flame Cotillion was held. Help was also given to WRHA in planning their Gay Nineties Party. Committees have been organized in Council to look into the new housing policies such as alcoholic beverage and dorm rules. Executive meetings are held every Tuesday night. The idea of a new Constitution and changing the name of the WRHA was discussed. Plans are in to send delegates to the IAWS Convention in West Virginia. and also to the AWS State Day at Brockport.

IFC- Dave Folkman - Officers for the year are: Pres.- Paul Smith Vp- Dave Folkman; Secretary- Pres.- Joe Green. Gary Bloodworth (Sigma Pi) and John Kenney (AEPI) were appointed for one year to serve on IFC COURT. Triangle petition for acceptance as IFC senior member was granted. Open rushing is now in affect and bids to be returned Dec. 8. Pledging begins Jan. 1st and ends March 4th.

Panhellenic- Constitution was changed to read that a quick and early rush would be put into effect. Pledging started Nov. 6th. The rest of the year is an open bidding system. Panhellenic Council is having a workshop on how to get another sorority on campus.

Committee Reports- EPC- Report on Bookstore by Mr. Staab next week. ERC- There are 15 vacancies on Senate. Elections will be held again to fill Senate. Chairman can run election as he sees fit.

Academic affairs- There will be a meeting to discuss curriculum changes. Traditions- Work is being done to gather old articles. Files are in the library.

Publicity- A Senate newsletter is under completion and should be out Winter. Complaints- explained by Registration. Space will be provided for each department. Natural was out late this year.

Phil Yoder also explained that students should go by published dated until further notice for next year.

Constitution- Parliamentarian still needs help and will have to go outside Senate for help.

Placement Committee- Working with Placement Office.

Policy Committee- There is a meeting of Presidents of organizations 7:00 in the Union.

Old Business- Student Association Secretary nominations will be closed until Winter Quarter. Resolution #15 was brought of the table and passed.

New Business- Resolution #16 concerning the Hungarian Revolution Petition was defeated. Howard Hanson brought up a resolution that and p ~~publications~~ any publication circulated among the students shall be required to identify itself. The motion was tabled.

Announcements and Comments- Meeting of the Policy Committee after meeting Following the closing prayer the meeting was adjourned at 10:15.

Respectfully Submitted,
Suzanne Skiff

MAK